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CALL TO ORDER:

Mr. Norris, Chairman, opened the meeting at 9:00 a.m., convened in compliance with Bus.Occ. & Prof. Art., Ann Code of Md., §6.5-(b)(3), and welcomed all in attendance.  
Ronald DeJuliis, Commissioner thanked all members for participating on Both the Boards of Boiler Rules and Stationary Engineers and offered a special thank you to Karl Kraft, Chief Boiler Inspector and the Attorneys and staff in appreciation for their outstanding job in coordinating the meeting and running the Boards.  
TASK FORCE:

Mr. Wodka addressed the members regarding the task force committee consisting of Mr. Wodka, Mr. McLeod, Mr. Restivo, Mr. Warden and Mr. Kraft, regarding stationary engineer requirements and safety issues associated with how many boilers are safely manned, safety issues, applicable insurance information, public understanding of the law and any feedback. He also suggested the Task Force gather data regarding public safety issues, specifically questions that might arise from inspections.  The group will continue to work on these issues.  
EDUCATION AND TRAINING:

 Mr. Norris discussed using legislative scholarships to obtain education for individuals interested in becoming stationary engineers.  He mentioned Lincoln Tech, a private organization offering classes, and some community colleges that offer applicable courses.  He cautioned that the scholarships may not be used for education offered by unaccredited institutions.  

The Joint Boards also discussed the eligibility of license applicants who have obtained a 4- year baccalaureate degree in mechanical engineering from an accredited university or college, or combination of a degree and experience, to sit for the Grade 1 or Grade 2 license examination.
Mr. Dejuliis discussed with the Boards that the two certified apprentice programs, Local 37, in Baltimore, and Local 99, in Washington, and agreed to discuss a 4-year program and invite a representative of the Maryland Apprenticeship and Training Council to attend the next meeting of the Joint Boards.  

Mr. Richard Ludlow discussed with the members that there are few schools that offer an educational program for stationary engineers and agreed to look into qualifications for programs needed to further education or prepare for a license examination.  The members suggested assigning the Task Force to look into education programs.
MONITORING LICESNSES:   
The members discussed a proposed regulation requesting the monitoring of stationary engineer license status during inspections, possibly including the collection of information by boiler inspectors during an inspection and verification of the identification of the licensed engineer assigned to operate the equipment.
Mr. Kraft advised the members of the total number of boilers and pressure vessels in Maryland, special inspectors, the number of inspections performed per day, the number of inspections performed each year, and the evaluation of whether a location requires a stationary engineer to oversee the equipment and, if so, the reason therefore. 
The Boards discussed a limited stationary engineer license to operate a particular piece of equipment and a grandfathering period to license candidates based on years of experience.  The Board of Boiler Rules and the Stationary Engineer Board also discussed other licensing issues and that the Stationary Engineer Board‘s determination that the licensee category necessary is to be based on the single largest piece of equipment.
The Joint meeting adjourned at 9:48 a.m.
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